




November Newsletter 
 
I find it hard to believe that I am writing for the November newsletter already.  The October 
mouse races and the fall graft show went very well and of course Mitch Shields always does a 
great job.  The year is getting near its end.  The dark mornings are a sign of fall and winter is 
not far behind.  Day light savings time will kick in on November 7th just so we can learn how to 
reset our clocks. 
 
Coming up is our Veteran’s Day celebration.  Breakfast goes from 7am – 10:30am with a short 
celebration to follow.  We will sing a few songs and have a guest speaker.  Our Post  
Thanksgiving dinner is also coming up in the middle of the month.  This is always a fun time 
with great food.  Check the post newsletter for these and other events in November. 
 
We still haven’t found anyone to head up the Turkey Shoot but there is still time.  We have  
several volunteers to help and they will be available when needed.  As the cold winds start 
blowing our snow birds will start heading south to warmer weather.  Have safe travels and we 
look forward to seeing you back here in spring. 
 

 Rick Vondrachek 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

NOVEMBER 2021 



I want to start this months article, wishing everyone a very thankful Thanksgiving Day which is No-
vember 25th. 
 
Please remember that on November 17th from 5-7 pm, the legion will be having the annual Thanks-
giving dinner. This dinner is done through donations and volunteers. Please check with the front bar 
on items that are needed. Thank you in advance for your help. 
 
At the October meeting l appointed Jane Boyce as the assistant sergeant of arms. She is  
replacing Janise Sunderland who has moved from the area. Jane is one of our past presidents,  
and is always ready to volunteer for things that need to be done. 
 
Tom Honecker presented a check in the amount of $438.00 to the auxiliary for volunteering at the 
9/11 & MIA/POW event. Thank you Tom, it is very much appreciated. 
 
Auxiliary members will be serving the Veterans Day breakfast on November 11th, starting at 7 
o’clock. Please plan on attending the program and enjoying a warm breakfast. This is our way of 
thanking all of our veterans and  their families for what they have done for all of us. We will also be 
having a bake sale, so come hungry. 
 
The auxiliary members helped serve lunch for the Legion Riders during the Bike Fest in  
October. The Legion Riders donated a portion of their fundraiser to the kitchen and the  
auxiliary. Thank you very much. 
 
The Silent Auction was a great success and I want to thank everyone for your generous donations. 
We can’t do any of these fundraisers without all of our members support. A big thank you to Sheila 
Marlow and her helpers for all of their hard work. 
 
I will report in the December newsletter information on the October Fall Craft Show. 
 
Another angle has received her wings. Genevieve (Ginny) Rieckhoff  auxiliary member since 1985 
passed away on Saturday, October 9th. She was such a huge part of the auxiliary, being president 
and board member for an extended time. She will truly be missed. We will drape the charter for her 
at the November meeting. 
 
Want to remind everyone that we will be having our Christmas party at our December meeting. 
 
My thought of the day: 
 
The only things we can take with us when we leave this world, are the things we’ve packed inside 
our hearts. 
 
Respectfully  
Betty Hovey  
President  



 
 

SAL 

RIDERS 

 
It was a real surprise to serve all of you who graciously ate our Oct. meal;we appreciate your 
helping us serve our veterans . 
Veterans Day Breakfast  on Thursday Nov.11 prepared by our auxillary is always good.  
including a bake sale. A short program at 11am prepared by the post will be held rain or shine. 
 
I regret to report out SAL group is really struggling to have enough help to serve even our  
tenderloin sandwich dinner {snowbirds and covid seem to be the underlying issue.} Therefore 
we will not be serving in November or until you see the 2nd Wednesday of the month posted. 
Meetings will not be held either.  
 
PLEASE feel free to call me @816-850-4935. with ???  
If you have any membership card   questions: PLEASE CALL  Jim Melody @ 913-265-3375. 
 
Thank you Bob Worthley 

HELLO ALL 
  
THE RIDERS SIGNED UP 6 NEW RIDERS LAST MONTH, ALSO HADOVER 100  
RIDERS IN OUR BIKEFEST MEMERIAL RUN. WE HAD A GREAT GUN AND 
BIKE  RAFFLE.   
 
 PLANS are underway for next years bike fest and gun raffle, we have already purchased a 
Henry 45-70 LEVER ACTION RIFLE FOR NESY YEAR.  STAY TUNED FOR MORE  
UP DATES ON NEW PLANS AND IDEAS  
 
Michael Collins 



Nov.11, 2021 
Breakfast  

8am-10:30am 
Free but Donations 

Appreciated 
Ceremony @ 11am 

Music By Healing Box 

THANKSGIVING DINNER  
WED. NOV-17 5-7pm  

FREE BUT 
DONATIONS ACCEPTED 

& APPRECIATED  
FOR OUR VETERANS 






